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HSD Department Meeting

November 10, 2015 @ 1:30 

Conference Room

Action Items
· District will be closed Wednesday, Thursday and Friday for Thanksgiving.
· Use of credit cards – Purchase cards cannot be used for Federal purchases.  
Informational Items
Department Reports
· Business Office 
· Student October count is complete.  Thought we would be down 20 students, but were actually down only 3. Forty-three students from MOCO attend HSD.  Attended an FPP meeting in Steamboat.  Learned about state regulatins for fiscal transparency.  Mrs. Linsacum complimented the building secretaries for the work on October count. 
· Facilities / Maintenance
· Mr. Wilkie noted that Mr. Carbajal is getting settled in and getting a routine.  Capital Projects are done with the heating issues.  Prepping for fire inspecttion.  Last inspection expired 9/25/2015.  Mr. Guire with the West Routt Fire District will be coming to do the inspections on Monday, November 16th.  Worked on the gym air-handlers, numerous issues.  Basketball hoop on the elementary playground has been fixed.  Still working on the whiteboards at the elementary. Mr. Kasper stated the state reported that we have 27 million dollars of repairs that need to take place.  The district only sets aside approximately $140,000 per year for repairs.   
· Food Service Report

· Mr. Carlson thanked Mr. Wilkie for fixing the arm on the dish machine.  Mr. Carlson figured out food and labor costs per meal served last week was $2.56 per meal.  Fluxuates from week to week.  Shared information on the different days and what the cost was for each meal.  $3.90 average per meal, which is higher than it should be.  Mr. Carlson has had discussions with Mrs. Sweetser about doing away with the holiday meal before Christmas. Mr. Carlson will be catering for the gala hosted by the Booster Club. 

· Technology Report

· Mrs. Vasquez stated that everything is working this week.  Mrs. Vasquez also got Power Alert working and should be able to start sending out notifications and alerts.  InfoSnap is the online registration for PowerSchool.  Will participate in a webinar to learn more about the process.  Tech Committee will be held from 3:30 to 4:30 on November 30th.  
· Transportation Report

· Mrs. Mader attended a CDE workshop several weeks ago.  Getting information for the website.  Will meet with Routt County Road and Bridge.  Substitute drivers are desperately needed, especially for the winters sports season. 

· HVE Report

· Mrs. Sweetser will have story tellers at the elementary today and will do a session for the parents tonight. Hosted by the PTSO.  PTO is also planning a Turkey Trot on the Saturday after Thanksgiving. Working on observations.  Planning a lock down drill on the 16th at 2:30.  STUCO is going well. 

· HSS Report

· Mrs. Zabel stated that Parent/Teacher Conferences were held and had great attendance.  Preparing for the Vetrans Day Presentation tomorrow.  Friday and Saturday the drama club will be presenting Annie.  Lock down drill will be held next week.  Unity Council is ready to present to staff, student body and the community.  

· Superintendent Report

· Mr. Kasper has invited Shannon Valora to the Department Meeting next month to discuss Dynacal.  A lot of impressive capabilities that we aren’t taking advantage of.   Wants the department heads to have it first before it is presented to the rest of the staff.  Preschool meeting was held and we are  well underway to take over responsibility of the preschool next year. In a conference with BOCES regarding taking over our Title I and Title II funds.  Not sure about Title III yet.  Mr. Kasper will be out of the district on Thursday.  First calendar committee meeting will be held today at 3:30.  Every Monday morning, Mr. Kasper is meeting with Mrs. Zabel and Mrs. Sweetser regarding scheduling.  Very difficult disscusions, but are moving forward.  Appreciates the willingness of the principals to participate.  Mr. Kasper wanted to touch base on the building use and the process for requests to use the buildings.  Mr. Kasper asked if the process is working.  Mr. Wilkie said it is, but there is always something that slips through.  He recommended that everyone turns in a building use request even if it’s something that is done on a regular basis.  Mr. Kasper stated that we want to use Dynacal for the process and wants everyone to let us know if its not working.  Mrs. Linsacum asked for clarification on the how the web would be handled.  Mr. Kasper shared details on how the web would be maintained.  Website will be under Mrs. Vasquez.  There are four areas that need to be taking care of.  High school, middle school, the elementary and the Vo-tech building. The building principals need to designate who will maintaing their portion. The departments and the superintendent and the board will be done by Mrs. Parrott.  If something needs done on the calendar it will need to go through Mrs. Valora.  
Calendar Items
I have only been given this day to make tomorrow better.
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